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 February - March 2025 
There has been a lot happen since our last prayer letter. In February, I continued teaching 
basketball/English classes at the local YMCA. I usually have around 15-20 students between 
the ages of 9-18. In these classes are some of our church children/teens. They invited some of 
their friends from the class to our church. They came and heard the gospel. I am thankful for 
the opportunities God has given us through this class. 

Faith Baptist Bible College is currently at the mid-term break. We will finish this semester by 
the end of May. We are continueing our planning for our second graduation this coming 
May. We are planning to graduate four students. Please pray for the graduating students and 
that the graduation will be an opportunity for many family and friends to hear the gospel. 

The Cameron Schmutzler family returned to Mongolia at the end of February. He is again 
teaching our adult Sunday school class.  

March began with Tsagaan Sar. Tsagaan Sar is Mongolia’s biggest holiday. It is several days 
where everyone will visit in the homes of their family and friends. It is customary on the first 
day of Tsagaan Sar to visit with the oldest member of the family. Then the following days 
will be more visits with family and friends. There is much eating of buuz (meat dumblings) 
and drinking milk tea. My family visited 6 homes. We also hosted our church family at our 
home. It was our first time doing this. It was a great time together and one of our men shared 
some thoughts from the Bible. 

We have a young couple who we have been working with for some time that have begun 
teaching our teen Sunday school class. Please pray that they and our teens will continue to 
grow together in the Lord. 

We also had a change in our living situation. The place we have been renting is being sold. 
We had to move to another place. Because we have been approved for a furlough beginning 
in June of this year, we needed a place for only two months. Most places want at least a year 
agreement and one months rent deposit. We are thankful that God has provided a place 
without an agreement and for only two months. 

We have also found a new meeting place for the church. It will require some renovations 
before we can move in. We have given our 30 day notice to our current landlord and are 
planning to be in the new place by May. Please pray for us as we will be doing some 
renovations and moving.   

 
Thank you again for your prayers and support. 

The Weber Family 
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